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Cordillera Administrative Region
Schools Division of Tabuk City

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

09 December, 2022

Division Memorandum

No. 4 £ wi

To:

Participants to the National Refresher Course for DepEd Coaches on the Return of Sports

CID and SGOD Chiefs

Public Schools District Supervisors
Public School Heads

All Others Concemed

1. Relative to the Regional Memorandum No. 591, s. 2022 and PPS 2022-001 titled Conduct of the
National Refresher Course for DepEd Coaches on the Return to Sports (Batches 1 and 2) selected
coaches, school heads, and sports club coordinators will be participating in the Batch 1 for Luzon Cluster
scheduled from December 18 to 22, 2022 at Baguio Teachers' Camp, Baguio City.

2. The activity aims to orient participants on the new policies and guidelines on the return on sports;
appraise them on how to shape safe and healthy playing environment; and provide updates on the
current trends in sports coaching.

3. The participants are the following:

Event Participant Event Participant
Swimming Jay Fernandez Tennis Rachelle Buslig
Boxing Julius Caesar D. Macusi Basketball Danilo D. Daluping
Athletics Ernesto Cabanes Softball Rafael Alcodia
Football Leonardo Egalan Wrestling Elemer Dulay
Badminton Ederlyn Dumalan Taekwondo Melchor Gallema
Arnis Brendalyn Dumalleg Archery Laverni Ambeguia

4. Participants to the training shall be entitied to vacation service credit or COC as
applicable pursuant to DepEd Order No. 53, s. 2003 and DO 30, S. 2016 —
Policies and Guidelines on Overtime Services and Payment in The Department
Of Education and CSC & DBM Joint Circular No. 2 s. 2004. on Non-monetary
Remuneration for Overtime Services Rendered.

5. Should you have any concern regarding this memorandum, please contact
Education Program Supervisor Doddie Marie Duclan (Division Sports Officer) thru
mobile number 09156185054, or email doddiemarie duclan@deped.gov.ph.

6. The immediate dissemination of this memorandum is required.

IRENE S. ANGWAY PhD, CESO VI
Schools Division Superintendent
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